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January 2025 Quarterly Edition

Happy Winter to BESB Students, Families, Educators, and Staff!
Welcome to our quarterly Pre-ETS newsletter. In this newsletter you will find information about past and upcoming events going on in Pre-ETS. You will find articles from students, comments from parents, resources for families, creative writing, and a few puzzles and games.  This newsletter is intended to be a coordinated project to share ideas, thoughts, and news from everyone who is part of Pre-ETS. 
What is Pre-ETS? - summarized for new Pre-ETS members 
Pre-ETS stands for Pre-Employment Transition Services. This program provides 5 core services to students ages 16 through 22. These core services include:
1- Job Exploration 
2- Work Based Learning Experiences 
3- Counseling on Post-Secondary College Planning 
4- Workplace Readiness Training including social and independent living skills 
5- Instruction on Self Advocacy and Peer Mentoring. 
These core services are provided to the students in a variety of ways which you will learn about in this newsletter. 
What is happening:
This quarter we have seen many of our Pre-ETS students actively involved in so many great activities. We have had students who have been working in the community in jobs such as retail stores, restaurants, and delis. We have had many students who have just completed the fall virtual work-based learning experience through LEAP, and others who have participated in the virtual career exploration workshops. 
Skys the Limit-For our fall term virtual workshop through Skys the Limit, we completed a 5-session career exploration workshop. Students who participated, completed the O*Net interest survey to learn about their interests and possible path for their future outside high school. They also completed informational interviews with professionals in various fields. Using sound effects and music and prizes to make the learning fun and interesting for the students.
Youth Advisory Board:  Last year we have had a big interest in participating in the Youth Advisory board through CPAC (Connecticut Parent Child Advocacy- more information about CPAC in the Resources section of this newsletter). Working with CPAC, our students are practicing speaking on a panel to talk about how students can play a more active role in their own education plans. This year we already have 5 students who are signed up as Youth Advisory Board members and they are looking for new student leaders all the time. 
Mentor program- Our mentors have been participating with LEAP Vermont, in a 2-month long mentor training virtual workshop. Now that they have completed their training, this coming term they will be doing some practical work with student mentees and running their own mentoring workshop virtually with our student mentees. At the end, they will be active mentors in our spring retreat weekend at Leap in Vermont.  We are hoping that our mentors will bring their skills back to Connecticut to work more with our students here in Connecticut. 
Debra Desmarais from Olida Learning program has been piloting a self-run self-advocacy program for students with disabilities. Over the course of the fall term 4 of our students along with one of our Teachers for the Visually Impaired, volunteered to participate with this pilot program on Self Advocacy, by taking the course online and meeting regularly to offer their feedback regarding accessibility and content. We hope to get this program up and running for everyone over the next few months. 
Upcoming Pre-ETS activities and events to watch for
Spring College Prep workshop- Each Spring we do a workshop for BESB students who are considering attending college after high school. This spring, we will be providing 2 workshops in person. One in the Northern Region will be at Central CT State University on April 4th, 2025, from 9am-3pm, and in the Southern Region at Norwalk Community College on April 25th, also 9am – 3pm. In this workshop, we will be presenting BESB program policies and supports that we provide to students who are planning to go to college. We are inviting speakers from disabilities offices from various colleges in CT, and we have students come in and speak on their experiences with navigating college campus, paperwork, roommates, and a variety of topics that are of interest to our up-and-coming college students. 
Skys the Limit workshop- BESB Pre-ETS contracts with Dave Denotaris from Skys the Limit to provide our students with skills workshops which focus on the 5 core services of Pre-ETS. Dave, blind himself, is animated, funny, and entertaining to learn from. He has prizes and sound effects that make his program fun for everyone. This term, we are going to be doing a virtual workshop on Self Advocacy.  The workshop starts on January 29th through February 26th from 4:30pm-6:00pm.   
Mentoring- Pre-ETS program has been developing a nice group of young mentors who will be working with our students here in Connecticut. If you know of a student who would like a mentor, or a young adult who has been a BESB client who would like to be a mentor, please contact Charlotte Copenhaver, EPC.
LEAP- Pre-ETS at BESB works in collaboration with LEAP in Vermont to help students build work skills and develop transition goals. LEAP has started taking applications for spring virtual programs. For the upcoming virtual work-based learning program, the applications are due February 2nd. Please visit their website LEAP - ReSOURCE to learn more about their programs for virtual work and workshops for developing work skills. Keep up to date with this website for other offerings throughout the year as well.
Carroll Center in MA Helps students with transition skills as they move on from high school into the world beyond.  They are currently taking applications for their summer residential programs. They will be providing 2 information sessions virtually and will be meeting with students in person as needed. Programs filled up by the end of April last year, so please review the information on the website and if you are interested, speak to your counselor about applying. 
 
BESB summer experience at UCONN- For summer 2025, we are currently planning our summer college and career experience week, as we did last summer. This summer we are planning to do a program on Cyber Security. This program will give students the opportunity to learn about cyber security. For anyone interested, at the end of the week, they will be prepared to go on to take the classes towards certification in cyber security. We will also be having Dave from Skys the Limit providing all evening social activities and overnights on campus in the dorms. We are looking at the week of June 29th for this program, although we do not have final confirmation for this yet. 

Resources for families and students
Hadley school for the Blind- Has loads of free resources for individuals who are interested in help and support for blind and visually impaired individuals. They have workshops, audio podcasts, and live chat discussion groups. They can help you with daily living, adjusting to vision loss, recreational activities, technology, braille, and work. Go to Hadley Vision Resources | 100 Years of Empowering Adults with Vision Loss (hadleyhelps.org)  to learn more about them. 
CPAC- Connecticut Parent Advocacy Center- The mission of the Connecticut Parent Advocacy Center is to educate, support, and empower Connecticut's diverse families of children and youth with any disability or chronic conditions, ages birth to 26, and the professionals who serve them. Please go to Connecticut Parent Advocacy Center - CPAC (cpacinc.org) to learn more about them. 
SERC (State Education Resource Center) - SERC is a quasi-public agency established under statute to serve the CT State Board of Education in supporting educational equity and excellence. This is done by providing professional development and information dissemination in the latest research and best practices to educators, service providers, and families throughout the state, as well as job-embedded technical assistance and training within schools, programs, and districts. Please go to:  Home - State Education Resource Center (ctserc.org)  
Student Section
For each newsletter, I ask certain students to write an article about an experience that they have had with a Pre-ETS program over the past quarter. Please let me know if you are interested in writing for our newsletter. I am always taking ideas, articles, games, and news. 
Mia Giantonio has been an outstanding participant in many of our Pre-ETS programs. She is on the Youth Advisory Board with CPAC, she participated in the Olida Pilot program, she joins all the virtual workshops for career readiness that she can, she has done virtual work based learning through Leap and attended their weekend retreats, she has worked with our rehab provider to get a work based learning position in the community, she has attended Carroll Center in MA, and attended our week long program at UConn last summer. Because of her outstanding work in our programs, Mia has been noticed by some business leaders that we work with and is being offered a paid internship in some future programs. With all these experiences, Mia will likely also step easily into her future career which she believes will be in the healthcare field. In the article below, Mia has written about her experience with the Youth Advisory Board. Congratulations to Mia on all her excellent work!



Youth Advisory Board (YAB)
By Mia Giantonio
Our YAB meetings are a great way to connect, learn, and make a difference! This is a place where you can come up with ideas to make a positive change and take action to help students with disabilities! You can also build skills that will help you lead and advocate for yourself and others. If you are interested but have questions about what to expect or what we do, you can reach out to Lois Eldridge at leldridge@cpacinc.org or Emily Ball at eball@cpacinc.org to get started! We will make every effort to provide the requested reasonable accommodations. We hope that this interests you and look forward to welcoming you to our board! 
Joining the youth advisory board was a major step for me. I had been looking for ways to use my voice and experiences to make a difference, so when the opportunity presented itself, I knew I had to take it. I am not only the one who advocates for myself, I also like helping others with disabilities, so I thought this would be a great fit for me. At first, I had no idea what to expect—However, I was very confident that I would fit because I had some ideas of how I could contribute since I’ve been through meetings where I learned how to best advocate for myself and others. Once I joined, I realized how much the board values everyone’s input. It’s not just about having opinions; it’s about turning those ideas into real change. It is satisfying to know that I am a part of something that can have an impact as we collaborate to address issues that are important to young people, such as mental health and accessibility. 
What I love most is how collaborative and supportive it is. Everyone brings something different to the table, and it’s amazing to see how our unique perspectives come together. I feel heard and empowered because I have had the opportunity to advocate for causes that are important to me and share my personal experiences. It is not always simple; there are difficulties, such as juggling obligations or determining how to handle difficult subjects, but it is well worth the effort. I have developed personally as a result of serving on the board, and I truly look forward to each meeting. This place gives me a sense of genuine belonging, which is something I do not take for granted

How to sign up for events and activities in Pre-ETS
 Flyers and announcements will be emailed to you from Ashley Morgan at BESB. Please be sure that we have an up-to-date email address for you in our system so that you will receive notifications.  Notifications are also sent to your Teacher for the Visually Impaired (TVI’s) and your Vocational Rehabilitation (VR) Counselor so you can get information from them as well. As always, please do not hesitate to contact Charlotte Copenhaver or Jonathan Richmond for further information. 
Charlotte.Copenhaver@ct.gov
Or call or text (860)692-4251
Charlotte Copenhaver- Educational Projects Coordinator
Coordinates paid work experiences in students’ local communities and special group and individual projects and programs for BESB students throughout the state.
Charlotte.copenhaver@ct.gov  or cell (860)692-4251
Jonathan Richmond- Counselor Coordinator
Works with the counselors who are assigned to working with our Pre-ETS students individually.
Jonathan.Richmond@ct.gov or cell (959) 282-0387

Next newsletter published in April 2025.
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